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TITLE:





Resolution calling upon the Congress of the United States to preserve Medicare’s social insurance character and to pass legislation extending the financial solvency of Medicare and improving the Medicare program by the addition of several enhancements including an adequate prescription drug benefit.


On April 17, 2000, the Committee on Aging will hold a hearing on Proposed Resolution 1124-A, which calls upon the United States Congress to preserve the social insurance character of Medicare and to pass legislation extending the financial solvency of Medicare while improving the Medicare program with enhancements, including an adequate, affordable prescription drug benefit.






BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS

Demographic projections indicate that the elderly population of the United States will double from 40 to 80 million over the next three decades. This will substantially increase the number of people eligible to receive Medicare benefits and will place an additional strain on the viability of the Medicare program.

As a result of these projections, there has been a growing public debate about how best to finance Medicare in the future and how Medicare might be enhanced to include additional services and benefits that most Medicare beneficiaries consider essential but which are not currently covered under the Medicare law.

In June of 1999, President Clinton unveiled his plan to modernize and strengthen Medicare and to prepare the program to meet the changing demographics of the next century. His plan was designed, according to the White House, to make Medicare both more competitive and more efficient.

          At an Aging Committee hearing on September 13, 1999, the Committee heard testimony on the President’s Medicare proposals. While the testimony was unanimous in support of the need for changes and enhancements, there was a great deal of controversy expressed over several of the details in the President’s plan. Advocates agreed that the addition of a prescription benefit was the most important and essential item in the proposal. However, most advocates testified that the proposed prescription benefit was inadequate and that the cost of joining the program was too high and the savings too low to help those truly in need of the enhancement. Those testifying at the hearing also considered a number of the other changes proposed by the President to be controversial.

In March of 2000, the President amended his initial proposal for both the refinancing and the enhancements of the Medicare program. While his new proposals addressed some of the concerns initially expressed by advocates in June, there still remain some areas that require further discussion before they finally become part of the Medicare law. 

Today, we are expecting to hear testimony about an amended version of Resolution 1124, which had been originally introduced on December 16, 1999 and which has been amended to reflect the changes proposed by President Clinton in his March statement. 
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